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Loading and unloading of ships at Vladivostok port on the Pacific ocean.

The Cabinet is mulling further tax breaks for the Far East and moving some government
agencies to the remote region in another bid to inject more vigor in the economically lagging
area.

In addition, two new state companies could emerge to plow 170 billion rubles ($4.8 billion)
into preparing industrial sites and utility services for potential investors.

Deputy Prime Minister Yury Trutnev announced the proposals Wednesday after a meeting
that Prime Minister Dmitry Medvedev held about the region.

The government is looking to the Far East, with its immense resources, as a major driver
for the economic growth of the country as a whole. In order to tap those resources, businesses
would incur equally enormous expenses for building access roads and connecting
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to electricity and water supply.

Trutnev said the rate of the profit tax in the Far East could drop by half to 10 percent.
The income tax could slide to 7 percent from 13 percent.

"These proposals are based on best practices," said Trutnev, who is responsible for the
region's development.

His team, including Far East Development Minister Alexander Galushka, studied
the experience of countries like Japan and China, Trutnev said.

The tax proposals come on the heels of the law that went into effect last year to slash
the profit tax for large-scale investment projects in the Far East. The move has not, however,
brought about a capital inflow to the region, prompting a search for other solutions.

As part of a change in the government's approach, former Far East Development Minister
Viktor Ishayev stepped down last year. His successor Galushka has proposed setting up 'fast-
track development' zones in the region. The areas would offer investors prepared sites
for starting a business.

It was unclear Wednesday whether the tax incentives would apply only to the zones, or to the
entire Far East.

The government is considering creating a Far East Development Fund, worth 100 billion
rubles, for lending to potential investors in the region, Trutnev said.

Another state investment vehicle, the Far East Development Company, could come into being
and receive 70 billion rubles to build roads and utility services lines to the yet-to-be
designated fast-track development zones.

Trutnev is proposing to start spending the money as soon as later this year.

The government is set to name the first such zones by June 15, Trutnev said. Far East regions
had sent in proposals to pick from 400 land plots, he said.  

Medvedev also ordered Trutnev to submit proposals about moving several government
agencies to Far Eastern cities, Trutnev said. Along with the agencies, the proposals should
include relocating the head offices of some state-owned companies to the region, together
with their tax payments, he said.

He declined to elaborate, saying the proposals are due next month. Thursday's meeting was
the first in a series of meetings dedicated to the fast-track development idea. From now on,
Medvedev will hold them every month, Trutnev said.
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